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May 2017 SILC Council Business Meeting Public Comment:

Joe Harcz

Joel Harcz.  Citizen who happens to be blind and who happens to be deeply disgusted with the lack of access in this state, which I documented over and over again.  Didn't even hear about this accessibility meeting.  That's one.  But 40 years ago, Judy, Ed Roberts, and others, had to take over the federal buildings and fight for the implementation of section 504 and led to the creation of Title 7 funding independent living movement.  And yet, now ‑‑ and the main goal of that was to have complete access, nondiscrimination, and to have integration in our communities and the world and that includes employment.  Now, we have the dog and pony show years later of completely segregated employment.  The core mission is community transition and community integration.  That's what this agency or this institution should be talking about.  

This Employment First dog and pony show is just to create and help the CROs.  A point in order on this, the very first meeting on this Common Disability Agenda was scheduled at a sheltered workshop.  Ladies and gentlemen, the fundamental thing is deinstitutionalize people and that includes in a work setting.  You don't change those things by maintaining the status quo.  As to regard to the Lieutenant Governor Calley, I'll tell you for one, this is going to be a person who is going to oppose at every level.  His climbing into the Governor's show.  Under this administration, we've had each and every entity, including the SILC, destroyed from a consumer input even being at the table standard.  We've had the Michigan Commission for the Blind abolished with all its powers and authorities.  We've had Quality Control Council abolished.  We've had the SRC reorganized and virtually abolished.  In this world with all kinds of conflicts of interest involved, including the CROs at the table.  We've had the SILC abolished in effect over and over again and that also goes, by the way, back to the very basics.  The 25th Anniversary of the Americans With Disabilities Act where Lieutenant Governor Calley stood and watched from the podium with a bunch of other mostly nondisabled people, while physical barriers and police presence were used to bar people with disabilities.  Passing out leaf‑lets.  That, ladies and gentlemen, is a hideous assault upon our fundamental civil rights.  Our constitutionally‑derived rights to peaceably assemble and address our grievances to our government.  We have also had this SILC and other agencies play dog and pony shows without transparency and have closed‑door meetings over and over again on matters of public policy that affect us.  

Ladies and gentlemen, nothing abolished without us.  Let's go to people first language.  It isn't just a matter of language that the IL movement is supposed to be made up of people with disabilities speaking for themselves.  And if people want to hide their disability and yet garner the benefits, more power to them.  But don't make those of us who have no capability to hide that and ‑‑ to swallow your gunk.  And going back to Employment First and WIOA, it is illegal under WIOA to use Title I money, VR funds, to put people into segregated settings.  That includes enclaves and that includes being used.  
Robin:  Thank you, Joe, for your comment.
Eleanor Canter

Eleanor Cantor.  Consumer.  Muskegon, Michigan.  I am going to be discussing the SILC's recent letter to the lieutenant governor regarding employment first.  First, Sara Grivetti needs to disclose conflicts of interest before requesting funds on behalf of the public that benefit her personally and professionally.  It is not appropriate for Ms. Grivetti to use her position on the SILC to direct funds to her employer.  This has been an ongoing problem for several years.  The title of this comment is blending and braiding.  A scam to bypass WIOA regulations.  The state of Michigan is desperate to find a way to continue funding sheltered workshops despite new regulations.  In partnership with Michigan's association of sheltered workshops, MARO, has submitted details and shocking proposal to the governor's office.  The authors of this document provided a chart demonstrating how the state can maintain the illusion of compliance while continuing the pipeline of Michiganders with disabilities to subminimum wage jobs.  This graphic demonstrates how can move from agency to agency for 90 days, collecting every fee they can, with no identified outcome other than a closed case and quote ongoing support provided by Medicaid.  Translation.  They intend to continue ‑‑ misusing Medicaid dollars to fund sheltered workshops and to commingle those dollars with vocational rehabilitation funds, which expressly cannot be used to fund sheltered workshops.  The Medicaid funds in question are to be used only to provide skill building assistance in the community according to the Michigan Medicaid provider manual.  WIOA, the use of ‑‑ and nonintegrated entities.  The SILC's proposal outlines how the state can blend and braid funding streams so that it can continue to collect federal dollars while engaging in activities that are not allowable with those funds.  The money gets passed from one organization to the next to the next until no one can understand its original intent or requirements.  

Blending is a strategy to obscure the source of funding that has specific requirements.  Money is transferred from the state to private nonprofits so that it can no longer be tracked by the public.  Blending will provide Michigan Rehabilitation Services needs to mislead federal regulators.  Braiding, a strategy in which separate funding streams are brought together to pay for more than one funding stream can support, then pulled back apart to report to funders how the money was spent.  Braiding requires strict financial and programmatic over sight to ensure state and federal dollars are spent only on allowable activities.  Braiding requires to act in good faith, with transparency and honesty.  It is not to be ‑‑ 
Good faith efforts follow the law.  Michigan Rehabilitation Services.  Michigan centers for independent living.  Disability network.  Michigan SILC.  Sheltered workshop s.  And the governor's office are doing everything they can to maintain the status quo.  Blending and braiding does nothing to benefit Michiganders with disabilities.  This absurd proposal are sheltered workshops and their partner.  One major question remains unanswered.  Why have sheltered workshops and their partners been given control over implementing first?  It is a huge conflict of interest.  Carried out with the transparency necessary ‑‑ 
Robin:  Thanks very much, Eleanor.
Darma Canter

To: MiSILC 

May 12, 2017 business meeting

From: Darma J Canter, Consumer and Advocate

Disability in the land of Trump should have dominated your meeting. As a community, we must Stand Up, Speak Out! A callous disregard for the rights of Americans with disabilities is back in vogue. The Secretary of Education and the new Supreme Court Justice do not recognize your need for or right to a public education. The Secretary of Health and Human Services says he wants to give control back to the patient by eliminating federal regulations that "burden doctors". The Director of Homeland Security said we should support immigration enforcement or shut up.

The House passed a bill to reform Medicaid by cutting 800 billion dollars over ten years and institute lifetime caps on benefits. That is an end to in-home supports and a return to institutions. There are laws currently proposed in Congress that would limit the rights of disabled Americans to file complaints against businesses and public bodies that are still out of compliance with non-discrimination requirements of the ADA. The fight is on. 

We, the disabled, must be present and active in articulating a political position in our interest. We are proud of our advocacy heritage and we continue to demand equal opportunities in education and employment, access to housing, and health services / supports. We must be treated with value and respect as full members of our society.

 
I wrote that before a read today’s meeting packet which demonstrated the top down, funding driven decision-making that has marginalized us decades. The IL mantra has been “nothing about us without us.”  Yet three paid professionals who are employment by agencies benefiting financially from the proposed plan have claimed the right to speak for US! This violates our most basic principle – consumers must lead design of programs and services they rely on. 

IL is not VR. IL is a separate Title in the Act because it is not the same mission, we do not have the same goals, we do not use the same methods! Employment is not IL; independence and self-determination are surely enhanced by employment income, but that is for the individual consumer to choose as a personal goal. It should not be shoved down our throats to justify our existence and benefit corporations like, MARO and MACIL. #Iamnotyourcashcow

The MI EF plan is a model promotes the interest of organizations and their employees without specified benefit to consumers. It is another plan to pass money from tax payers to businesses while completely excluding consumers from directing the goal, plan or implementation. 

The plan says, “investment is required to build this skilled community of employment service practitioners across the entire state.” How many times are consumers going to watch the money intended to support consumer directed goals be allocated for the benefit of professional systems!

By law the SILC composition is a majority of disabled citizens not employed by the state or the CIL or network. Where is the conscience of Michigan’s disability community? Why are you silent? We need a SILC that is engaged in defending our rights as citizens and our IL right to be self-determined, individually and as movement!

____________________________________________________________________________

Reference: Pg. 1 “development skills of service providers are being advanced, with the assistance of training and field assignments, delivered by a Subject Matter Expert and resulting in certification through Association of Community Rehabilitation Educators (ACRE).” 

Kelly Winn

I am Kellie Winn, as I said.  I'm Executive Director of Disability Network Oakland and Macomb. I am a person with a disability.  I don't say that often.  I just want to say, Terri, I absolutely enjoyed your talk on person first language.  It is something that I want to take back to the center.  Actually I'm probably going to contact you to bring some more information back.  This is the first time I've sat in this SILC meeting.  I've enjoyed it.  I think you guys do an awesome job.  Thanks for all your hard work.  Thank you, guys.  And thanks for having me here.  

Aaron Andres

In regards to the wording on whether ‑‑ wording or whatever ‑‑ to me, personally, doesn't really matter what wording you use because it all depends on your frame of reference and where you're coming from as an individual.  Myself, I can't hide my disability.  I have no problem talking about my disability.  I wish more people would come up and ask me what my disability is, rather than wonder or gawk or whatever among themselves.  It's ‑‑ to me, it's all about education and educating the individuals about disabilities and letting people know that just because you have a disability, it doesn't have to define you.  And if we can do that, it doesn't matter what language we use, what ‑‑ yes, words are important.  But the meaning behind our cause is what's more important.  As long as we can get that across, it lets people know that your disability doesn't have to define you, whether you want to hide it, show it, whatever it may be.  It doesn't really matter as long as you don't let your disability define you.  
